Written Submission:

I would like to make the following written submissions which hopefully can be read:

- The person objecting is not a neighbour per se, but he is located on the haulage route.
- His property is situated along the corner of a municipal road and Provincial Highway;
- The person objecting was not truthful in his recent letter in stating that his hearing problem problem has developed since the pit started, because he stated at the OMB hearing ten years ago that he had hearing problems;
- The person objecting list at the OMB hearing 10 or 11 years ago;
- The proposal will not change the amount of traffic coming and going, since the tonnage is staying at 20,000 tonnes per year.
- 20,000 tonnes per year is a small pit;
- · Last year, only 8,000 tonnes were removed;
- The Public Works Manager stated at the public meeting that she's fine with the haulage route.

Ron Davidson, (Agent for owners Brad & Linda Crigger)